
PARISH ACTIVITIES THIS WEEK 
 

 Palm Sunday, Holy Week Masses and Liturgies will 
be celebrated in private by the priests.  Fr. Peter has 
worked very hard to set up live streaming using 
Youtube.  We ask that you be respectful and honor the 
Diocese’s Directive that the faithful not be present 
in the church during the Mass.  We will be live stream-
ing the following Masses:  
 

Daily Masses at 8:15am 
 

Palm Sunday Mass at 8:00am 
 

Holy Thursday Mass of the Lord’s 
Supper - 7:00pm 

Good Friday Liturgy at 7:30pm 
Holy Saturday at 8:00pm 

Easter Sunday Mass at 8:00am 
 

To be able to participate in these Masses from home, 
you can go to the parish website, www.stwill.net.  Close 
out the purple banner at the top by clicking on the tiny 
white ‘X’ on the upper right on the banner.  Click on the 
Parish Life tab.  Click on the Live Streaming tab.  Click 
on the link to the StWilliamonSSI channel on 
Youtube.  You may click on the Mass that is currently 
livestreaming, or any of the other Masses that are 
available to watch. 

Offertory Stewardship 
 

MARCH 29, 2020 - $10,690.00 (MARCH 31, 2019 - $9,265.00) 
 PARISHIONER ENVELOPES/CHECKS - 64 

CATHOLIC RELIEF SERVICES - $300.00 
 

CAPITAL CAMPAIGN TO DATE 
    Goal - $2,162,000              Received - $2,052,677.66 

  

MONSIGNOR JOHN A. KENNEALLY SCHOLARSHIP FUND - $52,525 
 
 

The Lord calls us to love God and to love our neighbor. 
Every day we are presented with opportunities to love our neighbor 
and help him “carry his cross.”   These opportunities aren’t usually 

big events, they are usually ordinary occurrences like helping someone 
carry their groceries or holding the door open for them. 

The key is putting the other person’s needs before our own 
and not expecting anything in return.  

MASS INTENTIONS 
Liturgy of the Hours Week II 

 

SAT., APR. 4 8:15AM +BRIAN MALLON 

SUN., APR. 5 8:00AM  +MARTIN TURBIDY 

 10:30AM +MIKE KLEINE 

MON., APR. 6 8:15AM +BILL KELSO 

TUES., APR. 7 8:15AM +POOR SOULS 

WED., APR. 8 8:15AM +MARIE TRAIN  

       FERRARA 

THURS., APR. 9 8:15AM +INTENTION OF 

   CELEBRANT 

FRI., APR. 10 7:30PM  LITURGY 

SAT., APR. 11 8:00PM CONVERTS 

SUN., APR. 12 8:00AM  +PARISHIONERS 

 10:30AM +PARISHIONERS 

BULLETIN PRAYER LIST 
Help us keep our above prayer list current.     
You may add a name to the list by calling  

the church office at 638-2647 or e-mailing us 
at stwilliamschurch@comcast.net. 

TELEPHONE & EMAIL PRAYER LINE 
NAME IS NOT IN BULLETIN 

St. William Prayer Line is a group of people 
who pray daily for the intentions received 

from voice mails left at 638-4287 or by email 
at stwilliamsprayerline@gmail.com. 

Mario Artesiano, John Austin, 
TSB, Lois Baker, Nicole 
Beckett, Gail Blanda,  Tom-
mye Cashin, Sal Cenicola, 
H.C., Patti Cundiff, Mark Da-
vis, Barbara DeRatto, Paul 
DuMortier, John Fedak, Mary 

Ann Ferguson, Rebecca Gaylor, Tom Grace, 
Jacqueline Grady, John Grady, Keith Griffin, 
John Grimsley, Aspen Harris, Fred Hegeman, 
John Helton, Cheryl & Larry Hutchinson, Mark 
Kelso, Timothy Kite, Ben Koreski, Kathleen 
Koreski, Alan & Lydia Kozak, H.L., Lucy 
Loehle, Ruth Elizabeth Melvin, Anna Grace 
Mallon, George Metz, Nancy Moore, Nina & 
Ralph Murphy, Gail Nick, Ed Nickey, Fran Ow-
en, John Parkins, Frank Paul, Nell Pidgeon, 
MJR, Patricia Reilly, A.J. Salimando, Gordy 
Seaman, Douglas Seaman, Richard Sedlacek, 
Michael Smith, Mike Stefanik,  Richard Wine-
man, Herman Woodard, Charlie Yodor and 
our service men and women. 

Please know that while there are no public Masses at this 
time, Sunday and weekday Masses are celebrated pri-
vately by priests and Mass intentions are being honored.   
However, the Tuesday, 6pm  and Saturday, 5:30pm, 
Masses are not being celebrated.  If you have requested 
a Mass intention for either of those times, you may call 

the office to reschedule.  There are several available openings for Mass 
Intentions.  If you would like to have a Mass said for someone, please 
call the office. 

"You are never too old to set another goal 
or dream a new dream." - C.S. Lewis  

STEWARDSHIP MOMENT 

PALM SUNDAY - APRIL 5, 2020 

 We begin this Holy Week with the 
reading of the Lord’s Passion from the 
Gospel of Matthew. It is fitting that during 
this week we intensely focus our minds 
and hearts on the steps of our Savior as 
He laid down His very life for us. But let us 
also examine the seemingly small acts of 
stewardship by some who encountered 
Jesus during this most eventful week.  
 One occurred when Jesus gave instruc-

tions about the room where He would celebrate the Passover. Jesus 
said, “Go into the city to a certain man and tell him…” ‘In your house I 
shall celebrate the Passover with my disciples.’” While we do not know 
this man’s name, we do know he agreed to this request — he shared 
the material gift of his home and the gift of hospitality. Because of his 
good stewardship, his own home became the site of the institution of 
the Eucharist!  
 There was also Simon the Cyrenian, who offered the gift of 
his physical strength, helping the Lord to carry His Cross. Con-
sider, too, the actions of Joseph of Arimathea — he generous-
ly shared a material gift of the tomb that was his, and he gave 
the gift of service to our Lord by giving Him a proper burial. 
Then there were the "two Marys” who gave Jesus the gift of 
their time. Keeping watch in tender vigil after His death, they 
“remained sitting there, facing the tomb.”  
 Each of these were simple acts of good stewardship, yet 
God used them in mighty ways. God invites each of us, too, to 
cooperate with Him in small ways through the sharing of our 
time, talents and material gifts. Small gifts can become mighty 
deeds when placed in God’s service. 
The Catholic Steward and Catholic Stewardship Consultants  

PARISH WIDE EMAIL - In an effort to provide 
Updates and information on St William and the 
Diocese we will begin sending out a weekly 
email.  The email will have links in BOLD 
BLUE to streaming Masses, the St. William 
website and more.  If you would like to be add-
ed to the list, please either email or call the 
office with your email address.    

CALLING ALL HIGH SCHOOL JUNIORS - Want 
a chance to win big?  Write your response to the 
following question:  “Imagine yourself for a mo-
ment as a priest, religious sister, or religious 
brother.  How would you spend your day?”  Enter 
your essay response of approximately 750 words 
into the VOCATIONS CONTEST.  $750 - first 
prize; $500-second prize; $250-third prize.  Mail 

your essay to Vocations Contest, Southern Cross, 2170 East 
Victory Drive, Savannah, Georgia  31404, by April 20.  Essays 
should be typed, double-spaced, in 12pt Times Roman Font. 

CONTINUING FAITH - We have been encouraged by the Diocese during 
this time to pray at home, meditate on the Scripture readings and experi-
ence the broadcast of Mass through television, radio and internet.  
  

NEW IDEAS THIS WEEK  

 To celebrate Holy Week at home this year and make the week mean-
ingful and prayerful for you and your family this Palm Sunday, Holy 
Thursday, Good Friday and Easter Sunday.  Check out Holy Week at 
Home for really good activities for families. 

 

 If anyone contacts you regarding Mass without Internet or cable, 
please let them know the following: 

• WTOC broadcasts a Catholic Mass at 5:30am every Sunday 
(this is a Savannah TV station. 

• WTOC will also broadcast Easter Mass at 10:00am from the 
Cathedral with Bishop Hartmayer 

• If they do no get WTOC, there are 6 Catholic radio stations in 
our area.  They are broadcasting the Mass.  The complete list 
is available at https://www.ewtn.com/radio/affiliates-map. 

 

 The Cathedral of St. John the Baptist will have live stream Mass on Sun-
days at 10am.  Go to “Live Stream” at savannahcathedral.org about 10 
minutes before the Mass starts. 

 

 Bishop Robert Barron also has a daily Mass streaming on YouTube.  Go 
to YouTube and enter “Bishop Robert Barron Daily Mass.” 

 

 EWTN airs Mass on television daily.  Go to ewtn.com/tv/schedule for the 
schedule.   You can also listen to the Mass LIVE on the radio, SIRIUS/
XM, or listen online at www.ewtn.com/radio/listen-live.  
 

 Fr. Nicholas Reynolds - Fr. Reynolds presents 6 practical things every 
Catholic family can do to keep up their spiritual life during this time of in-
stability.   Watch him at https://youtu.be/bEY8XZtbLvY.  

Abuse Hotline Number: To report sexual abuse of a 
minor by a Diocese of Savannah employee or volunteer, 
call the abuse hotline number at 888-357-5330 or the 
Office for the Protection of Children and Young People, 
912-201-4074. The diocesan policy on sexual abuse of 
minors, is available at  www.diosav.org/
childyouthprotection. 

The St. William Council of Catholic Women Scholarship 
Fund is available to high school seniors graduating in Spring 
2020.  Seniors anticipating attendance at a trade school, and/
or two- or four-year college or university are encouraged to 
apply.  Letters and application packets will be mailed shortly. If 

you are a high school senior and do not receive an application in the mail, 
please contact Rosie Mohn at 912-230-3154 or ram83@outlook.com, and 
an application packet will be sent.  

Prayer  
Requests 

FROM THE DIRECTOR OF RELIGIOUS EDUCATION 

 RCIA initiation in to full communion with the Church has 
been postponed.  

 Confirmation scheduled for April 26, and First Communion 
scheduled for May 3, will probably be as cancelled as well.  
Look for more news on the Diocesan directive in the Sunday 
bulletin, online, or an email from the DRE. 

 

VBS is still being planned for August 3-7.  We will need many 
people to help make it a success.  Please contact Nancy Power if 
you can help lead and plan VBS 2020 - CATHOLICS IN ACTION! 

Have you heard of ALPHA.org?  We would like to start 
weekly ALPHA meeting for adults this fall.  Go to AL-
PHA.org to learn more about this program, and let the 
DRE know what days or times might work best for you.  
Suggested times either 5:30pm on a weekday or 11:30am 
Sunday after Mass.  Please contact Nancy Power at 638-
2651 or PowerNancy@comcast.net if you are interested. 

Our Dear St. William Parish Family,  
 We thank you so much for your generosity. Even in the face 
of all you are struggling with, you are amazing!  We sincerely 
thank you for your continued support of our parish. 

 At present, there are NO PUBLIC MASSES cele-
brated in any parish churches or missions in the Dio-
cese of Savannah, therefore no one is allowed in the 
church while the private Mass in being celebrated.  
 The church and chapel are open for private prayer 
and personal devotion, daily from 9am to 4pm.  The 
church is limited to 10 parishioners at one time (per Dio-
cese directive, County ordinance and CDC recommenda-
tions); the chapel is limited to 4.  A waiting line may form 
if necessary.  We ask you to keep a distance of 6 feet 
between you and others and bring your own hand sanitiz-
er and wipes. 
 Please continue to support our parish church 
through online giving on our website, by mail.  We also 
now have donation boxes in the church and at the office 
for your convenience.  
 If there is a need for Reconciliation or Anointing of 
the Sick, Last Rites or if there is a death, call Fr. Peter 
at (985) 516-9088.  Leave a message if he does not 
answer. He will get back to you as soon as possible.  
Updates will be posted on our website, stwill.net,  in the 
weekly bulletin and emailed.  If you have any questions, 
please call the church office and we will do our best to 
assist you, 638-2647. 

https://catholicsteward.us1.list-manage.com/track/click?u=7966b83159749778babff90a2&id=48afc35bab&e=25416ce461
https://catholicsteward.us1.list-manage.com/track/click?u=7966b83159749778babff90a2&id=883566c3be&e=25416ce461
https://nam02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fnccl.us20.list-manage.com%2Ftrack%2Fclick%3Fu%3D33eff21812d940eda53af3b30%26id%3D0c5a77a69e%26e%3D6018e1e414&data=02%7C01%7C%7C45d0efc74649410eeeca08d7d653b20a%7C6bbc58faee7a4e0ba916cd1bea35846
https://nam02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fnccl.us20.list-manage.com%2Ftrack%2Fclick%3Fu%3D33eff21812d940eda53af3b30%26id%3D0c5a77a69e%26e%3D6018e1e414&data=02%7C01%7C%7C45d0efc74649410eeeca08d7d653b20a%7C6bbc58faee7a4e0ba916cd1bea35846
https://nam02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.ewtn.com%2Fradio%2Faffiliates-map&data=02%7C01%7C%7C64fb2adf8c284d0c462408d7d4b5892e%7C6bbc58faee7a4e0ba916cd1bea358469%7C0%7C0%7C637211748462808449&sdata=vDmg7gHpzVaEFUaQwaeEn%2B9UbGtJ23T6
https://ewtn.com/radio/listen-live
https://youtu.be/bEY8XZtbLvY
http://www.diosav.org/childyouthprotection
http://www.diosav.org/childyouthprotection
mailto:PowerNancy@comcast.net



